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HERE’'S A GREEN

RESPONSE

here is a “green”

approach to preventing
the waste and pollution
otherwise required by the
U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency’s new Renovation,
Repair, and Painting (RRP) regu-
lation, and it also saves money
for apartment owners. It is
clearly a win-win situation.
Some people may be surprised
that EPA's regulation causes

assume that all paint in
housing built before 1978 is
lead-based paint. Following
this assumption requires you
to use lead-safe work practices
for all but trivial maintenance,
repair, and renovation projects
that disturb painted surfaces.
Lead-safe work practices involve
enclosing a work area and
covering surfaces with polyeth-
ylene sheeting made from oil.

TO EPA'S RRP

electricity comes from coal.
While some cleaning is always

Detailed cleaning with electricity-gobbling HEPA vacuums is then required.
Most of that electricity comes from coal. While some cleaning is always
required, it usually does not involve nearly as much vacuuming. The

detailed requirements are covered in the invaluable 8-hour “renovator”
training classes offered by AAGLA.

waste and pollution. Before
considering the solution, it is
necessary to understand the
problem.

RRP requires that you

The sheeting is discarded to
landfills, not reused or recycled.

Detailed cleaning with elec-
tricity-gobbling HEPA vacuums
is then required. Most of that

required, it usually does not
involve nearly as much vacu-
uming. The detailed require-
ments are covered in the
invaluable 8-hour “renovator”
training classes offered by
AAGLA.

Fortunately, lead-based
paint is rare in buildings
built from 1960-1978, and is
not, contrary to popular per-
ception, everywhere in older
buildings. EPA's own studies
bear this out. Lead-based paint
is most prevalent on exterior
wood and metal, is less com-
mon on interior wood, is
still less common on interior
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kitchen and bathroom plaster,
and is rare on other surfaces.
It is more common on interior
surfaces in fancy neighbor-
hoods where more expensive
paint is used.

The key to preventing all of
the wasted polyethylene
sheeting and electricity is
knowing which surfaces are
not coated with lead-based
paint. If lead-based paint is
not present, lead-safe work
practices are not necessary.

Lead-based paint surveys or
inspections are inexpensive.
They are a one-time expense,
and provide the information
needed to prevent some waste
and pollution. They also save
time and money that would
otherwise be wasted on lead-
safe work practices when no
lead-based paint is actually
present.

Low-cost inspections are
performed using high-tech X-
Ray Fluorescence instruments
that do not damage surfaces,
and which provide on-the-spot
results.

Masek is president of
Masek Consulting Services,
Inc., and may be reached
via their web site, http://www.
masekconsulting.net, or at
949-581-8503. Masek Consult-
ing Services, Inc., Copyrighto
2011 all rights reserved. Rental
industry publications may only
reproduce this entire article,
complete with attribution
to Masek Consulting Ser- s .
vices, Inc.



F. Stephen Masek
Rectangle




